Salford City Council - Record of Decision (Cabinet)

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member of Children's Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has passed the following resolutions: -

(1) THAT the publication of the public notice, inviting proposals by September, 2010, in a 

competition, for a new 420-place community primary school on the Wheatersfield site, 

Lower Broughton, be approved.

(2) THAT an application be submitted to the Secretary of State for Education and Skills for 

consent to promote a new community primary school and, if such consent is granted, to the 

publication of that proposal, in due course, together with any other competition proposals 

received.

(3) THAT the proposal to close Charlestown and North Grecian Street Primary Schools, to 

be published jointly with any competition proposals for the new community primary 

school, including any proposal brought forward by the Council itself, be approved.

(4) THAT the proposal to relocate the Language Resource, presently at North Grecian 

Street Primary School, to the proposed new primary school at the Wheatersfield site, as 

contained in paragraph 2.9 of the report (see* below), be noted.

(5) THAT some factors, as identified in paragraphs 2.7, 2.9 and 2.10 of the report 

(see* below), that need to be resolved should the proposal proceed, be noted.

The reasons are that the proposed new school would achieve the Local Authority's objectives of improving the educational and community facilities in the area, contribute to the areas regeneration and provide increased provision for playing fields for the Albion High School. The opportunity that the Wheatersfield site offers is unique. It provides a site of the right size, in a regeneration area, which is cleared and ready for use.

Options considered and rejected: Not to commence the process.

Assessment of risk: The greatest risk of not establishing a new school in this area is that the opportunity may not arise again in the near future.

The source of funding is capital receipts from the disposal of education assets and the Department for Education and Skills Capital Grant.

Legal advice was obtained from Philip Heyes, Solicitor, Law and Administration Division.

Financial advice was obtained John Spink, Head of Finance.

The following document has been used to assist the decision process: -

* Report of the Lead Member for Children's Services to the Cabinet meeting held on 22nd May, 2007.

Contact Officer: Kathryn Mildenstein 


Tel No 0161 778 0420

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children's Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  J. Warmisham, Lead Member            
Dated:  22nd May, 2007

This decision was published on 22nd May, 2007, and will come into force on 31st May, 2007, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

